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Public Health Division 

Drinking Water Services 

Tina Kotek, Governor 

August 12, 2025 
 

    

               

Andy Gehrke, PE 

Robert Almanza, EIT 

HECO Engineers 

PO Box 235 

Payette, Idaho 83661 

 

 

Re: New Reservoir & Booster Pump Station, Plan Review #136-2022, City of Sumpter,  

       PWS ID# 4100845 

       Final Approval 
  

 

Dear Andy & Robert:  
 

Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services confirming 

the project was completed in accordance with the approved plans. A set of as-built drawings and 

operation & maintenance documents were provided. The project consisted of constructing a new 

360,000-gallon bolted steel reservoir, adding a flow meter to the reservoir’s outlet piping, expanding 

the existing booster pump station, installing related piping, replacing approximately 4200 feet of 8-

inch asbestos-cement transmission line with HDPE pipe, and installing new automated-read meters. 

Final approval is granted for the project.  

 

A tracer study must be conducted to determine the chlorine contact time to use in the daily CT 

calculations. A plan for the tracer study must be submitted for review prior to conducting the study. 

If you have any questions or would like this in an alternate format, please feel free to call me at (541) 

966-0900 or email at william.h.goss@oha.oregon.gov . 
 

 

Sincerely,  
 

 

William Goss, PE  

Regional Engineer  
 

c: Julie Wray, OHA – Drinking Water Services  

    Lyndi Ayers, City of Sumpter  

    Levi Tickner (pdf copy only) 
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